
 

 

ANTICIPATED CONSTRUCTION FOR THE WEEK OF  NOVEMBER 2, 2015 
 

STORM DRAIN SYSTEM:  
The contractor anticipates completion of the new storm drain system in Roosevelt and 5th Streets by 
Tuesday, November 3rd. 
 
4TH STREET TO 5TH STREET: 
On Tuesday, the contractor will begin removal of the existing westbound curb lane and concrete curb in 
Roosevelt Street in preparation for installation of electrical and irrigation conduit. The existing sidewalk will 
remain in place for the November First Friday event.  
 
5TH STREET: 
5th Street will remain closed to all traffic on the north side of Roosevelt until Wednesday, November 

4th. This continued closure is needed for completion of the new catch basin located on the northeast 
corner of Roosevelt and 5th Streets.   

 
TRAFFIC RESTRICTIONS 
Traffic will be restricted adjacent to the contractors work area, and will be redirected to the south side of 
Roosevelt Street. One lane of traffic in each direction will be maintained at all times. Temporary turn 
restrictions onto Roosevelt Street may occur. 5th Street will remain closed until Wednesday, November 
4th.  

 
PEDESTRIAN ACCESS 
Pedestrian access will be maintained on both sides of Roosevelt Street. 

 
For your safety, please observe construction barricades and signage at all times!   
 

This is the week for FIRST FRIDAY in  

November! So Come and Enjoy the Festivities!   
 

Construction activities will be buttoned up,  
and access to the businesses are open!!  

 
 

QUESTIONS ? 
 

Contact us on the  
project hotline at:  
480-281-1506 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Construction is Beginning !!!! 

 

 

ROOSEVELT STREET IMPROVEMENT PROJECT: 
4TH STREET TO 7TH STREET 

 

 


